HICKORY FARMS COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

March 2022 Edition



HICKORYFARMS.ORG P.O. BOX 2239, FAIRFAX VA 22031

HFCA BOARD & VOLUNTEERS

President: Sean Coleman Vice President: Jim Bever

Secretary: Carlie Mensen & Ben Noviello

ACC: Pam Barrett
Treasurer: Ken Sorg

Assistant Treasurer: Tad Weed Common Areas: Melissa Stark Webmaster: Bryan Crabtree Neighborhood Watch: *Vacant*

Newsletter Editor: Jennifer Maloney
At Large: Telah Jackson, Kathie Schmidt
Social Committee: Meredith Perkins, Sarah

Tropiano

Architectural Reviews: Pam Barrett, Keith Ferguson, Donna Garfield, Ed Kiechlin, Josef Gasimov

Newsletter Delivery: John Kitzmiller, Heather Webb, Dante Gilmer, Ed Kiechlin, Claire and Sean Coleman, Jennifer Maloney, *Vacant*

IN THIS EDITION

President's Column	2
Contact the Board	2
Hickory Farms Signage Options	3
Community Yard Sale	4
Birds of Hickory Farms	5
Join Our LISTSERV	5

PRESIDENT'S COLUMN

By: Sean Coleman

Spring is coming. Our daffodil bulbs are poking their heads up and have been for several weeks. The crocuses, tulips, and forsythia are not far behind. That also means that the Spring neighborhood yard sale cannot be too far behind. In fact, it is scheduled for Saturday, May 21st from 8am-Noon. As always, Pete Scala has generously agreed to oversee this year's event again.

Other events open to all in the community include a Common Areas clean-up on March 26th and April 23rd and a children's bird watch hike on April 30th and an adults' bird watch hike on May 7th, led by the incomparable Bob Cosgriff, through the various common spaces within the neighborhood. Look for more information on all of these in the next newsletter. Just to remind you, mowing and grass fertilization in the Common Areas will begin in March. Melissa will ensure that all notices regarding fertilization and lawn treatment will be posted in a timely manner.

Late on the evening of February 17, a resident's car was burglarized here in Hickory Farms. The car was unlocked. It is important to remember to lock your cars, even those left in a carport can be subject to ransacking. This is another reason why restarting the neighborhood watch can help defer these types of snatch and grab crimes. Lock your cars.

This is a good time to recommend the neighborhood GoogleGroup listserv. Notices come out on the listserv more frequently than the monthly newsletter does, so it is a good way to remain current on what is happening in the neighborhood. See David's note on how to join if you are not already on it.

There had been a rumor circulating that the boundaries of Woodson High School were going to be redrawn and that Hickory Farms would be re-aligned into the Fairfax High School pyramid. Jim Bever had a chance to specifically address that issue with our school board member, Megan McLaughlin, in February, and Megan categorically denied that there was any consideration of changing Woodson's boundaries.

The Board and I want to thank Bill Berg for his service to the neighborhood as Newsletter Editor for the past several years. His editing of the newsletter has been a great service to the whole community. Our new Editor is Jennifer Maloney. Jennifer has agreed to take on this responsibility again, having previously edited the newsletter in the 2001-2002 timeframe. Thank you, Jennifer. Also, I want to introduce two new Board members that were voted onto the Board this month. Ben Noviello has been a resident of the neighborhood for almost 30 years and will begin to serve this Spring as Board Secretary, as Carlie Mensen shifts over to Member-At-Large while assisting Ben during the transition. Tad Weed, also joined. Tad is fairly new to the neighborhood and will serve as our Assistant Treasurer.

The ad hoc committee that is looking into repairing the path in the Lower Common Area is continuing its work and hopes to have some proposals for the Board to consider in the next 60-days. If you have thoughts, please feel free to share them with our VP, Jim Bever, who is heading up that ad hoc committee via vicepresident@hickoryfarms.org.

WANT TO CONTACT THE BOARD?

Board of Directors: hfca@hickoryfarms.org

Architectural Control Committee: acc@hickoryfarms.org

President: president@hickoryfarms.org
Treasurer: treasurer@hickoryfarms.org

Common Areas: commonareas@hickoryfarms.org

Webmaster: webmaster@hickoryfarms.org

HOMEOWNER COMMENTS REQUESTED ON POSSIBLE NEW HICKORY FARMS SIGNAGE

Currently, the HFCA uses a handful of different lettering/artwork for our neighborhood entrance signs, Common Areas signs, stationery, and website. The HFCA Board has for some months been developing optional designs to consolidate our signage and update the brand of our community, which may be seen below. The first of these (Option A) is the current lettering/artwork found on our hickoryfarms.org website which incorporates a Hickory Leaf motif. The next (Options B1 & B2) includes new lettering and a stylized tree motif. The third (Options C1 & C2) is a modification of the lettering used in Option B, with and without the Hickory Leaf motif from Option A.

Please email us your comments on these designs by March 21st to: strategicplan@hickoryfarms.org! We expect to review your comments prior to making any possible design modifications to the options, after which we will select the final design at the April Board Meeting for our branding going forward.

Option A: Current Website Logo



Option B1: Color w/ Tree



Option B2: Black & White w/ Tree



Option C1: W/ Hickory Leaf "O"



Option C2: W/O Hickory Leaf "O"



COMMUNITY YARD SALE

We plan to conduct a Community Yard Sale again this year. Pete Scala will run it, and we plan to hold it on May 21st, with a rain date of May 22nd. We run it on a Saturday (or Sunday if we get rained out on Saturday) from 8 am to noon.

As in past years, HFCA does the advertising, posts signs, and distributes maps showing yard sale locations (but not names). Because we usually have many families participating, we always get a much better customer turnout than single family or 2 or 3 family yard sales.

The way it works is; that Saturday morning you put out your items for sale in your front yard, and shoppers use the map we provide to go to participating houses.

In order to cover costs, a nominal charge is required for people participating. Call or email Pete Scala [(703) 764-0730 or scalapr@verizon.net] to sign up.

COVID Note

While COVID remains a valid concern, the country appears to be managing it. As sellers we can deal with COVID and COVID concerns by wearing masks, minimizing close contact with shoppers, and having a bottle of disinfectant or disinfectant wipes handy for people who are concerned about passing COVID by contact (note the CDC says there is less than a 1 in 10,000 chance of that happening). You may also want to wear disposable gloves.

Preparing for a yard sale

- 1. **Select worthwhile items to sell.** You may have some true junk to sell; but your chances of selling it, or anything else, go up if you get people to look at your stuff by having good things out there.
- 2. **Prepare your merchandise ahead of time.** Wash and press clothes, dust and polish furniture, paint and oil old bikes, make sure electronics work and have demo CDs, tapes, etc.
- 3. **Buy some change from the bank ahead of time.** You'll need bills and coins; how much depends on how many things you have for sale, and what prices you pick (if your stuff is all 5.99, 11.59, etc., you better have a lot of pennies).
- 4. **Put prices on your sale items the night before; use large tags.** People will try to bargain you down, so take that into account when you pick your asking price.
- 5. **Put out your sale items in an attractive display.** Run extension cords to power electrical appliances, so you can demonstrate they work.
- 6. **Be ready <u>early</u> on Saturday (Sunday) morning.** Aggressive yard sale shoppers start as early as 6:30 a.m., going from yard sale to yard sale. If you're out there, you can get their business.
- 7. **Have a chair to sit on and a partner to work with.** The day will get long. You might have to take a break. You might want to make up some lemonade the day before, as well.
- 8. **Sign up with neighbors .** . . the more adjacent houses that are selling things, the more likely buyers are to stop by. The yard sale maps will highlight which sales are close to other sales, and you will get more shoppers.

BIRDS OF HICKORY FARMS

By: Bob Cosgriff

As the name of these articles suggests, the focus is on birds that can be seen in our neighborhood.

I report on sightings in our yard as a microcosm of Hickory Farms as a whole. From time to time, I offer suggestions for birding in nearby parks where it is possible to see species that are not resident in Hickory Farms, such as water fowl, waders, and shorebirds. Most of these spots are in Fairfax or adjacent counties, but I have written in the past about the wonderful Delaware beaches and hot-spots in Tidewater and out near the Blue Ridge. The great thing about an interest in birding is that it is an activity that you can do it anywhere, for the simple reason that birds are everywhere! We just took a trip to Florida to visit relatives, but we planned stops both going and coming and while in Florida to go birding. We were rewarded by seeing 71 species, including many that can be seen only down south (e.g., Wood Stork, Anhinga, Brownheaded Nuthatch), as well as some birds that we won't see here until the migration reaches us (e.g., Pine and Palm warblers, Gray Catbird, Blue-gray Gnatcatcher, Blue-headed Vireo). In reality, we got an early start on the 2022 spring migration!

Because of our trip, observation days in February for our daily backyard census were reduced. However, we have maintained our daily average of 20 species and added three new first-of-year birds to our list as this article went to the editor: Canada Goose (overflight), Brown-headed Cowbird, and Fox Sparrow. The latter bird arrived on 22 February. A review of our records indicated that in 2017 and 2018 our first Fox Sparrow was also seen on this exact date! (In other years, the bird was first seen in mid-March.) With the Fox Sparrow, we have seen 36 species so far this year, which is about average for the first two months. This is slightly more than half of all species that we will see for the entire year. We did notice an increase in bird song upon our return. The lengthening daylight stimulates hormonal activity in the birds and they become more active as the nesting season approaches. Tufted Titmice, Northern Cardinals, Song Sparrows, House Finches in particular are sounding off. Hawks and owls will be nesting now, and songbirds will start in late March/early April. Our bluebird trail is ready for another year of duty!

As mentioned last month, we will host two bird walks in 2022. The first one will be for kids on Saturday, April 30, from 10-12, starting in the lower commons and ending in the upper commons.

The adult walk will be on Saturday, 7 May, from 9-11 (earlier is better) with the same starting and ending points. Both walks will include birdwatching basics and a chance to learn about the Hickory Farms bluebird trail. Bring binoculars, a bird book, and curiosity! Hopefully, the weather and the birds will cooperate to provide everyone with a memorable experience seeing and learning about the birds of Hickory Farms.

JOIN OUR LISTSERV

Want an easy way to stay in touch with the community, learn about going-on's, sell your goods, and more? Connect with Hickory Farms by joining the Hickory Farms ListServ! Hickory Farms utilizes Google Groups to manager our listserv. We chose this platform because it's simple, easy to use and free.

While any email address works with Google Groups, we highly recommend having a Gmail account because it is most neatly integrated with Google. If you don't have a Gmail account, you can sign up for one at http://www.gmail.com.

Once you have an account, visit https://groups.google.com/my-groups to sign into Google Groups. From there, you can go straight to http://groups.google.com/g/hickory-farms-hoa/ and click the "Ask to Join." In the Reason for Joining, please include your address, phone number, and own/rent status to include in the neighborhood directory.

Once your membership is approved, you'll receive emails when they are sent to the listserv. You can adjust your membership settings - like changing single emails to a weekly digest - in your Google Groups Settings.

Please don't forget to review the guidelines on the Hickory Farms website here: https://hickoryfarms.org/hickory-farms-listserv. There's also information on how to post to the listserv, manage your account and more.

Finally, if you need basic Google Groups help, visit: https://support.google.com/groups/answer/1067205?
<a href="https://support.google.com/groups/answer/1067



CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE

- Mowing
- Landscaping
- Snow Removal
- Stone Work

(703) 899-5683(703) 715-0285

